	
	Holy Family Catholic Primary School

PTFA Meeting Minutes – 19th October16 
1st MEETING



	
	Present: Mrs Evans , Ms Connolly, Mrs Sheerin


	
	Apologies:  Mrs Gregory , Mrs Moss, Mrs Horrocks


	
	Minutes: Mrs Evans


	
	Detail
	Action
	Who & When


	INTRODUCTIONS
	Mrs Sheerin was welcomed to the meeting and apologises were given from Mrs Moss and Mrs Gregory. A letter from Mrs Horrocks was read out expressing her interest in joining the PTFA
	
	

	ROLE OF THE PTFA

	Mrs Evans said that the role of the PTFA is to raise fund to support projects suggested by Mrs Hannah. This has always been through social events which include parents and children from the school and the local community.

To be able to function and do this  there needs to be an active committee with members who are elected as officers such as Chairperson, Treasurer and Secretary who can organise meetings , keep parents informed and account for monies raised.

After many years the PTFA no longer has any parent members who wish to be part of the PTFA or take on these roles.
Mrs Gregory our last Chairperson resigned from her position at the end of last year. 

The School and the PTFA would like to thank Mrs Gregory for all her support over the years and it was decided to send her flowers as an appreciation of this.
.


	JC to organise this 
DS to make posters
	

	ELECTION OF OFFICERS
	Mrs Evans explained that a new Chairperson now needs to be elected along with other members of committee. Due to the lack of numbers attending tonight this would not be possible but we will hold another meeting as soon as we come to back to do this
	These need to be given back to JCH.
	All teaching staff

	TO ENCOURAGE MORE MEMBERS
	Mrs Sheerin suggested trying to get at least one parent from each class as a representative.
She agreed to make wanted posters  which can be displayed in the classroom windows and to write a letter to all parents asking for their support to continue the tradition of the PTFA.

	Mrs Sheerin to make wanted posters
	All staff


	EVENTS
SPOOKY DISCO

CHRISTMAS DISCOS
	Mrs Gregory had emailed in a list of possible events that the PTFA might wish to organise. A lot of these ideas could raise quite a lot of money for the school but will need volunteers to organise them.
At the moment school has taken over organising the annual PTFA events due to lack of volunteers. Therefore until more members come forward school staff cannot take on organisation of any extra events.

Mrs Sheerin suggested a parent questionnaire to see what events parents wanted from the PTFA and if they could offer any help.

The following events have already been organised by school  staff to support the PTFA

Spooky Disco. 

This will take place on Thursday 21st October.

All year groups will be invited but the parents of children from Reception will be asked to come with them.

Tickets will cost £5.00.

This will include a hot dog/ crisps or sweets a drink and a free raffle ticket.

The Disco has been booked but he can only attend from 3.30 until 5.00.

Mrs Evans has agreed to start disco at 3.45 and finish at %.15pm. She will take over at 5pm and do the raffle and then choose the best costume.
Christmas Discos

There will be two disco this year one for Rec and KS 1 and one For KS2

The dates for these are in the Calendar. These will be in Holy Family Club.

Key Stage 1 Dec 6th 4pm -5.30pm

Key Stage 2 Dec 7th 4pm -5.30pm

Steve the DJ will be able to attend at the usual time 4pm till 5.30pm

As this is a family event parents will be asked to accompany their children to both events. 
A letter will be sent home nearer the time.
	Mrs Sheerin to make a parent questionnaire
Mrs Evans to order all the food and drink for the disco 

 Mrs Evans organise staff to cover the disco.

  Mrs Connolly to organise collection of disco money and class lists.

ME to send letter home 
	All staff

	Suggested Events 
	Collection of recycled clothes ‘ Bags for School ‘

Race Night 
Family Quiz

Easter Bingo

Ball

Past Pupil  Reunions 

Family Fun Night date for this is Friday July 7th.
	Letter regarding this to go out  next term

Mrs Evans to check dates with DJ Steve for any available nights to do these events
Mrs Evans to ask Mr Walker to set up Past Pupils face Book Page  for HOLY FAMILY REUNION and invite past pupils over 18 to join up to this and express interest in reunion
Date for this is booked along with Steve DJ
	

	PTFA FUNDS
	At the moment there is £4,700 in the bank.
Ms Connolly reported that PTFA still owe £2,000 to school for the purchase of the Apple Macs last year.

 Two coaches have been booked for Robin Wood and Kings wood which PTFA always pay for to reduce the cost of the residential to the parents. This year that cost is £1, 100.
PTFA have also agreed to fund the cost of training for Faith 4 Change who will come into school and help staff to plan for a prayer a garden in the wildlife garden. This will cost £350

Ms Connolly said this will leave PTFA funds quite depleted and we will need lots of support to raise more money this year.

Ms Connolly also said that Mrs Gregory is still a signatory on the account and we will need to arrange for a new signatory for the account after Mrs Gregory’s resignation.
	Ms Connolly to organise this 
	

	Date and Time of Next Meeting
	Lots of discussion around what time is best for parents to attend meeting.
It was decided that we will try a meeting straight after school next time.

Date and time of Meeting will be 3.30pm on Thursday 10th Nov.
If anyone would like to be involved but is unable to attend please let us know by emailing in to the school.
	
	

	End of Meeting 
	The meeting closed at 8.30pm.
	
	


